Britannia Square Residents’ Association
Annual General Meeting

United Reformed Church Hall, Albany Terrace

7:30pm Friday 30 October 2009
Chairman: Rob Holdsworth
Committee members & co-opted members present:

Ian Terry, Fran Elder, Nicki Neville-Lee, Jane Bayliss, Liz Prosser, Clive Collings, Matthew Gullick
Other members present:

Julia Holdsworth, Lucy Elder, Maureen & John Ball, Bryan Neville-Lee, Sonia Armstrong, Sheila & George Campbell, Carolyn & Derek Dunand, John Prosser, Noreen Collings, Toby Hooper, Donna Gullick, Susie & Tony Bettinson, Jean & Michael Hudson, Elaine Spalding, Stephen Preedy, Carol & Stephen Inman, Jill & Colin Friedlander, Sandy & David Greenhill, Angela Lanyon, Karina & David Farthing
Subscriptions of £75 were collected on the door, being two life memberships at £30 and three annual memberships at £5 each.  A further £77.50 was collected for food at a rate of £2.50 per head.

1. Chairman’s welcome and opening remarks:

Rob Holdsworth welcomed new and existing members to the meeting and our guest speaker, Angela Lanyon.  Rob expressed his thanks to the committee for their efforts and support during the past year and summarised our activities and achievements during the year, including:

· Improved links with the York Place Residents’ Association, particularly with reference to traffic and parking issues arising from the new University site.

· Planning matters, particularly relating to Tesco.

· The growth and success of the Wine Club

· The formation of the Dancing Group
· Continued attention to Neighbourhood Watch, potholes, lighting and sundry maintenance and road safety issues in liaison with the City and County Councils.
· Charity and social activities

2. Apologies were received from:

Hedley Burton, the Locketts, the Bakers, the Goodes, the Gilberts, Anna Hooper and the Llewellyns.
3. Minutes of the AGM on 14 Nov 2008:

The minutes of the previous AGM on 14 Nov 2009 were noted and approved unanimously.
4. Election of Committee for 2009/10:

All current committee members and co-opted members have expressed their willingness to stand again. The Chairman asked that anyone who would like to join the committee should make themselves known to him.
The Chairman proposed, and Nicki Neville-Lee seconded, that the existing committee members be re-elected.  This was approved unanimously by a show of hands.

The Chairman invited the co-opted members to continue to serve.

5. Reports:

a) Traffic – Liz Prosser
Liz Prosser and Nicki Neville-Lee have been in frequent contact with the Council by telephone and letter about the continual re-appearance of potholes.
Enquiries were made about a 20mph limit.  The Council advised that is their policy to create 20mph zones with traffic calming near all schools, which would include Britannia Square, but there is no budget available to proceed.  The meeting was not in favour of traffic calming humps.
Representatives attended the York Place Residents’ Association AGM.  The York Place Association are applying for a Residents’ Parking Scheme to include visitors’ permits, but understand that the process could be very slow and subject to budgetary constraints.

We were pleased to note that a burnt out vehicle in Stephenson Terrace was removed promptly.

It was noted that Post Office vans have been seen driving recklessly in Albany Terrace.  The timing of the last collection is in doubt – the committee will investigate.
We noted the unsightly appearance of the building works at 34 Britannia Square - the committee will make inquiries.

b) Planning - Matthew Gullick
Matthew outlined the seven Planning Applications that he and the committee had reviewed over the past year.  These were available for inspection at the meeting.  It was noted that Tesco had been successful on appeal in their application for a Tesco Express and flats in Barbourne Road, despite objections from local traders, ourselves and St George’s Square Residents’ Association on various grounds.  Building work has not yet commenced.
c) Neighbourhood Watch – Nicki Neville-Lee

Nicki advised the meeting about the “Lighten Up” campaign to deter burglars and passed on advice about Trick or Treat and Fireworks Night.
If any residents make a report to the police they are asked to state that they are in a Neighbourhood Watch scheme.

Residents were advised about current scams involving callers offering drain covers and disability aids.

Nicki needs help!  Another Neighbourhood Watch co-ordinator is sought.

d) Accounts

The Chairman presented the financial statement on behalf of the Treasurer, Hedley Burton.  No questions were raised on the accounts, which were accepted and approved.

The Committee anticipates holding a Quiz Evening with supper to boost funds and provide a social opportunity.
e) Wine Club – Jane Bayliss:

Jane reported on the four successful events which had all been fully subscribed from amongst the fifty members of the Wine Club.  Jane expressed her grateful thanks to the Wine Club Committee.
The next event will be a Burns Night Supper on 22 January 2010 - details will be advised to all Wine Club members.

f) Dancing Group – Rob Holdsworth:

The recently-founded Dancing Group meetings have been great fun for all concerned.  The Chairman reminded members that no experience is necessary and tuition is provided, for a fee of £5 which includes food and wine.  The meeting in November will be Scottish dancing and further events are planned for February and April 2010.
g) Lighting – Nicki Neville-Lee

Street lighting is under the careful watch of Nicki Neville-Lee who keeps the Council advised of any maintenance issues.  Members were reminded to keep their trees trimmed back from the street lights, subject of course to the contrary concerns of the tree preservation policies!
6. AOB:
The next Committee Meeting will be held on Monday 23 November 2009.

Everyone is invited to Carols at Springfield on Sunday 13 December 2009
We usually raise about £250 for local charities at our annual Charity Supper.  This will be arranged again by Liz Prosser, who will also collect gifts from residents for the Shoe Box scheme run for the homeless at Christmas by St Barnardo’s Church.
Nicki Neville-Lee mentioned the Wine Tasting in aid of St Richard’s Hospice being hosted by Andrew Grant at the RGS on 25 November.

Carolyn Dunand asked for volunteers to help with wheelchair maintenance at the Worcester Red Cross.

7. Curtain up! By Angela Lanyon
Angela Lanyon, an Albany Terrace resident, gave a most amusing and fascinating account of her lifetime of work in the theatre.  On behalf of the meeting the Chairman expressed his thanks and appreciation to Angela.

8.  Wine and Cheese

